Minutes of the Twelfth Annual General Meeting of the Beeston Community Forum held at 7.30p.m on Thursday 3rd February 2011 at Beeston Village Community Centre.

Attendance:- Christine Thornton (in the chair except for the election of officers), Mr R. Almond, Councillor B. Anderson, Mrs C. Anderson, Mr. R. Bell,  Mr. K. Burton, Mrs S. Burton, Councillor D. Congreve, Mr. J. Cunningham, Councillor P. Davey, Mr. J. Fenton, Councillor A. Gabriel, Mrs. S. Gawthorpe, Councillor S. Golton, PCSO K. Johnson, Miss P. Johnson,  Mrs D. Kenny, C. Kirk, Mr. R. Kitson, J. Leithead, Mr. M. Lister, Mrs. E. Lister, Insp. D. Miller, Councillor A. Ogilvie, Mr. M.Parry,  Mr. J. Peckham , Mr. A. Pointon, Mr. F. Swift, Mr. G. Turton, Mrs. B. Walton, Mrs. N. Watkis and Mr. R.J.W. Winfield 

1. Chairman’s Opening Remarks- Christine Thornton welcomed those present to the AGM. She pointed out that it is traditionally a short meeting, and noted that it will be followed by a buffet. She noted that it was originally planned to hold the AGM in December but the meeting had to be postponed due to the snow. She observed that 2011 is flying by. 

2. Apologies for absence were received from Bill Birch, Kathleen Fenton, John Hodgson and Councillor Keith Wakefield

3. Guest Speakers

3.1 Christine Thornton introduced the Deputy Lord Mayor of Leeds, Councillor Patrick Davey. Councillor Davey said that he was delighted to be at the meeting as Deputy Lord Mayor. He explained that he has fond memories of the Forum which he had first come across , in 2002 when he was the prospective Labour candidate for the then City and Holbeck Ward. At that time, he had been impressed by the number of people involved. It was one of the largest groups he had come across. It is great to see that eight years on, the Forum is meeting in a new building, but still a force. Councillor Davey observed that it is a terrible night. He thanked the members of the Forum for their commitment to the community. He observed that, unfortunately, some residents’ groups come and go as people get disheartened and feel that change is not happening quickly enough. He thanked the members of the Forum for sticking at it. He said that he recognises some people from 2002 and also noted that there are some new faces. He noted hat when the ward boundary changes took place, he was sad to lose a part of Beeston from his ward. However, he formally thanked the Beeston and Holbeck councillors for their efforts and said that this area is in safe hands. 

Councillor Davey also thanked Insp. Miller for his work in South Leeds and said that he always finds his newsletter fascinating. He welcomed Councillors Anderson and Golton to the meeting, and noted that as Deputy Lord Mayor, he gets to visit all areas in the city. He added that it is great to see residents’ groups in the constituencies of Councillors Anderson and Golton. Councillor Davey said that he does not know how long the Forum has been in existence for, but noted that it is one of the longest established residents’ groups in the City of Leeds. He added that residents’ groups make a difference, and that councillors rely on residents groups as their eyes and ears. Such groups tell councillors what is going on. Councillor Davey added that without residents’ groups, the task of councillors is ten times harder. It is good to keep councillors in the loop. 

Councillor Davey thanked existing members of the Committee for their work and wished those who are seeking re-election well. He wished the Forum a successful twelve months, and said that he hoped to speak to Forum members at the conclusion of the meeting. 

3.2 Christine Thornton introduced Councillor Barry Anderson, who was representing the Leeds City Council Conservative Group. Councillor Anderson thanked the Forum for its invitation and said that he had been advised by Robert Winfield to speak for around three minutes and not be political. Councillor Anderson said that he

knows from his own ward how important it is to have vibrant community groups. Councillor Anderson added that the work of councillors is not just political, and noted that we are currently in very difficult times .He had, earlier in the afternoon, received the Executive Board paperwork for the forthcoming budget. Councillor Anderson however noted that there are positive things to look forward to. The Council is, for instance, looking at greater energy efficiency in houses. Councillors are seeking ways of finding funding for hard to heat houses and this should help homes in the Beeston area. This is being done across party lines in order to move things forwards. However, there are tough decisions to be taken. No one is looking forward to the changes and no one in any political party would choose to do what we are about to do. Councillor Anderson said that he appreciates the hard work of residents to help Councillors work more effectively
3.3 Christine Thornton introduced Councillor Stewart Golton, the Leader of the Leeds City Council Liberal Democrat Group. Councillor Golton said that he cannot recall how many times he has attended meetings of the Forum, but said that he always enjoys the meetings. He said that he would try not to be political but would try to be relevant. We are faced with difficult choices locally. We could debate locally as to whether the situation is due to government cuts or bankers, but we would not have that debate here! He explained that politicians try to agree on priorities. He noted that the Leader of Leeds City Council had invited opposition councillors into discussions in order to get everyone on board. Councillor Golton said that residents groups and volunteers are the social glue which keeps everyone together and fills in the gaps. Such groups are more valuable than ever. We need to make sure that we listen to groups about where money is not having an impact. He mentions that, coming from Rothwell, he is quite jealous at some organisations in other parts of the City, which respond to a need in their community. However, he said that councillors need a conversation with some groups in order to make them more sustainable. Councillor Golton noted that Councillors are working with the South Leeds Investment Partnership to make sure that business works with local communities. He noted that the Co-op is on board and that the Forum has, in the past welcomed Mr Alan Gill to its meetings. He noted that Councillors are working with Land Securities, the owners of the White Rose Centre, to ensure that the first port of call for jobs is local communities. 

3.4 Christine Thornton introduced Councillor Adam Ogilvie, who was representing the Leeds City Council Labour Group. He thanked the Forum for its invitation and noted that the Forum has been running for twelve years and doing important work. He said that the three Beeston and Holbeck Councillors really appreciate this. He thanked Councillors Davey, Anderson and Golton for attending the meeting. He noted that he is speaking on behalf of Councillor Keith Wakefield, the Leader of Leeds City Council, who, he explained, sends his apologies and best wishes. Councillor Wakefield hopes to be back again at the Forum in the future. Councillor Ogilvie referred to the budget and pointed out that there would be difficult decisions. We would know more over the next few weeks. He added that there are plans to give area committees a lot more control over the environment, for example in the cleaning of streets. He urged Forum members to bear with us over the next few months, as councillors work to see how the environment can be improved and what can be delivered. He said ‘well done’ to the Forum for its work and hoped that the Forum would keep going for another 12 years. 

4. The minutes of the Eleventh Annual General Meeting held on 3rd December 2009 had been circulated to members of the Forum. It was proposed by John Peckham, seconded by Nicola Watkis and agreed that the minutes be accepted as a fair and accurate record of the meeting. There were no matters arising from the minutes. 

5. The Annual Report. Copies of the Annual Report had been circulated to members of the Forum present at the meeting. Christine Thornton emphasised a number of headings in the Annual Report. She pointed out that the meeting attended by Mr Chris Edwards had been his last Forum meeting as the functions of Education Leeds were being transferred to Leeds City Council. With reference to Tesco, she pointed out that a Special Meeting of the Forum would take place on 24th February. This would be attended by representatives of Tesco who would be discussing their plans to build a store on Old Lane, and flyers advertising the meeting would be circulated in the area. She referred to South Leeds Sports Centre and noted that TIGER 11 were no longer able to take plans for the sports centre forward and that the centre had closed. Christine Thornton thanked the remainder of the Committee for their work and the members of the Forum for attending meetings and making it a viable organisation. She urged members of the Forum to take the copies of the Annual Report away with them to read. It was proposed by John Cunningham, seconded by Mark Parry and agreed that the Annual Report be accepted. 

6. The Treasurer’s Report. Robert Winfield said that in the absence of Bill Birch, he had agreed to present the financial report. He noted that the Forum had a healthy bank balance of over £1000. He noted that we had received £50 by way of MICE money from the Beeston and Holbeck Councillors and thanked the Councillors for their generosity in this connection. We had also received a grant of £300 from the Inner South Leeds Area Committee, to whom he extended our thanks. This was mainly used to pay for the monthly meetings which are the major activity of the Forum. With regard to items of expenditure, Robert Winfield noted that we needed to pay for the hire of the room for our meetings. He noted that two other items of expenditure, the payment for the stall at the Beeston Festival, and the donation to SPLASH had been covered in the Annual Report. We had also paid for the hire of a van to bring the two cupboards referred to in the Annual Report to the building. Robert Winfield noted that we had also purchased a new teapot and remarked how much the tea is appreciated by Forum members, particularly on cold evenings such as the evening of the present meeting. It was proposed by Robert Winfield, seconded by John Fenton and agreed that the Financial Report be accepted.

7. Election of Officers and Committee

7.1 Christine Thornton passed the Chair to Robert Winfield for consideration of this item. Robert Winfield noted that there had been no written nominations for the Chair of the Forum. Councillor Angela Gabriel proposed from the floor that Christine Thornton remains the Chair of the Forum. This was seconded by Councillor Adam Ogilvie. Christine Thornton agreed to be nominated. Robert Winfield asked whether there were any alternative nominations for the position. As there were no other nominations, Robert Winfield declared that Christine Thornton had been re elected as Chair of the Forum and offered his congratulations. 

7.2 Robert Winfield pointed out that as the number of written nominations for the remaining Officer positions and for members of the committee were less than or equal to the numbers of positions to be filled, there would be no elections and the nominees were each declared elected unopposed. The nominations were:-



Officers

	Position
	Nominee
	Proposed by
	Seconded by

	Vice Chairman
	Richard Bell
	Robert Winfield
	Greg Turton

	Treasurer
	Bill Birch
	Robert Winfield
	John Fenton

	Secretary
	Robert Winfield
	John Fenton
	Mick Mason




Other members of the Committee

	Nominee
	Proposed By
	Seconded by

	Doris Brooke
	John Fenton
	Robert Winfield

	John Fenton
	Doris Brooke
	Robert Winfield

	Kathleen Fenton
	Robert Winfield
	John Fenton

	John Hodgson
	Robert Winfield
	John Fenton

	Mick Mason
	John Fenton
	Doris Brooke

	Greg Turton
	Robert Winfield
	Richard Bell

	Nicola Watkis 
	Robert Winfield
	Greg Turton


Robert Winfield offered his congratulations to those who had just been elected, notably to Nicola Watkis, who was joining the committee for the first time. He noted that there are still several spare positions on the committee. He pointed out that the committee generally meets monthly, normally two weeks after each Forum meeting, although the committee sometimes votes not to meet in August. He said that any member of the Forum who is considering seeking election to the committee is more than welcome to speak to himself or any other committee member. 

Pauline Johnson agreed to seek election as Auditor. In the absence of any alternative nominations, it was agreed that she be elected.    

